

## CITY OF MANITOWOC

## WISCONSIN, USA

www.manitowoc.org

## **MEMO**

**TO:** Public Infrastructure Committee

FROM: Greg Minikel, PE, Engineering Division Manager

DATE: October 3, 2022

RE: County's Proposed Reconstruction of CTH "R" (N. Rapids Rd. from Waldo to CTH "P")

Members of the Public Infrastructure Committee:

The Manitowoc County Highway Department has informed us that they plan to reconstruct CTH "R" (N. Rapids Rd.) from Waldo Blvd. to CTH "P". It is anticipated that the project will be completed in 2024 or 2025 depending upon funding.

In accordance with the existing policies, the City will be responsible for some of the costs of the reconstruction work. The City will be responsible for the cost of any pavement wider than 30 feet.

In the case of N. Rapids Rd., I believe that means the City will be responsible for the cost of the 10-foot wide shoulder on each side of the road.

In addition, any utility repairs or adjustments, etc. (sanitary and storm sewer) will be the City's responsibility.

This item was on the agenda for informational purposes and to let the elected officials know about upcoming costs that will be the City's responsibility, so that we can incorporate these costs into the capital budget for the proposed year of the improvements.